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Well the groundhog’s predictions were pretty lousy!  Here it is May 4th and we still are not golfing, with snow still on parts of the course.  Hopefully some warmer weather, a little wind and rain will speed up the process over the next week or so.

In the meantime here is an update on what has been happening in regards to the club and the course.

The course is in reasonable shape except for #4 green which is in the worst shape ever and totally unplayable.  We plan to rebuild this green totally, and will set up a temporary green for hopefully only part of the season.

The greens mower reel and brush assemblies are being rebuilt to provide for uniform grass cutting (cost $6000.

Our fairway mower is on its last legs and we are hoping to replace it.  We are reviewing options for a temporary unit if it fails this summer.  We are hoping to apply for a Trillium grant this October for a new unit.  Audited financial statements are required to apply, so we are currently seeking municipal support to cover the cost of the audit.

The clubhouse furnace failed on start up and has to be repaired.  We hope the parts will arrive soon so that we can get some heat on in the clubhouse.  

We have arranged for food services with Max and Angela Santerre of 49North for this season.  They will provide packaged foods for sale at the proshop throughout the week, and will cover men’s and ladies’ nights as well as weekend tournaments in a different fashion (more details to come).

We are working on a 20 year extension to our lease agreement with Greenstone Gold and the Municipality.  We will also be requesting support from Greenstone Gold to do some preliminary work on locating a new golf course site with options in case they decide they wish to take over the Thompson side of the course sometime in the future.

Most of our staff our returning and we are currently looking into further wage subsidies to help us out.  We welcome Nicholas Wach to the proshop with Mia Audia-Gagnon joining us later. Greg Davis has been hired as our Club Manager.  Please join us in welcoming them all to our operation.

The Fundraising committee is once again putting on a Dinner/Auction.  This year it will be held at the club on June 2nd.  Tickets are on sale now.  Please consider supporting the event.

See you hopefully on the course by mid May!
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